
CITY OF CANBY BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Minutes 

May 14, 2024  
Mt. Hood Conference Room 
222 NE 2nd Ave., Canby, OR  

 

Attendees: Mindy Montecucco, Mike Hemelstrand, Britt Ash, Russ Heinemann, Cliff Ash, Bruce 
Parker (remote), and Andrew Hale of the Canby Parks and Recreation advisory committee. 

City Staff: Emma Porricolo, Chief Jorge Tro, Office Allen (A.J.) Miller 

-- 

Meeting called to order at City of Canby office at 6:37 PM  

Andrew Hale informed us that the Canby Park and Recreation District (CAPARD) has 2 openings on 
their board of directors.  

Chief Tro told us that Canby has few serious auto accidents overall. Parking lots are in play in about 
half of incidents, also downtown. These are mostly slow speed accidents. 

Canby Police will initiate the railroad safety campaign this fall centered mostly on pedestrian youth 
crossing railroad tracks or walking near the tracks. They will be distributing safety information. They 
plan to add officers at crossing areas to influence those who cross is unsafe areas.  

Clackamas County PBCAC submitted a letter regarding bike lane on S Ivy Street abutting the north 
bound travel lane south of 13th Street. This committee agreed with letter and Mindy said she will 
email the letter to Jerry Nelzen and Joe Merek.  

We discussed the need for crosswalks on N redwood St. Pedestrian traffic across Redwood has 
increased very significantly with the housing hat has been developed on the east side of Redwood. 
Many pedestrians are crossing seeking access to the Logging Road Trial.  

This year’s Bike Rodeo will be held June 8 at Knight Elementary School. This is a popular event that 
turns out 100 to 200 kids.  

Our next meeting will be June 11, 2024. 

 

---- 

Minutes were approved at the June 11, 2024 meeting.  
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